Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Please would you tell me:

1. The number of investigations your authority has undertaken into suspicious applications for: 

a) primary school places

b) secondary school places


in the following years:

- 2013/14

- 2014/15
Secondary - 1 case, an incorrect address potentially used.  

- 2015/16
Secondary - 2 cases both concerning incorrect addresses.

- 2016/17
We do not hold the information requested for the year 2013/14.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
To date, we have not completed the application process for 2016/17, so again, this information is not held by Leicester City Council and this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Act. 

Please take these years to mean the academic year to which the application relates (i.e. if they applied in January 2015 for the 2015/16 academic year, please count this as 2015/16).

Where possible, please briefly outline the nature of the suspicions (e.g. incorrect addresses, religious affiliations).

2. The outcomes (if known) of these investigations.
No cases were upheld.
Please break this data down by primary and secondary applications and also by each year.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


